Corona virus update

Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope you and your family are all keeping safe and healthy. I am writing to update you on the current situation in school. The national situation is changing on a daily basis and we are endeavouring to follow official advice from the government and the NHS.

Oakfield Primary School is committed to ensuring the safety and wellbeing of all its Children and Young people. Our aim is to continue to care for children who are vulnerable, or whose parents are critical to the COVID-19 response, so that they can continue to work where alternative childcare arrangements cannot be made.

We are offering childcare to key critical workers only-who have explored all other alternatives and will be using school as a last resort. Not because we don't want your children but because we firmly believe that the safest place is at home.

For those who do still require school child care please confirm by contacting the school as soon as possible on 842246 or email help.oakfield@gmail.com so we can plan arrangements with you for dropping off and collecting.

Teachers will continue to provide you with work throughout this time on your class dojo page, so please check it out regularly. If you want to send pictures, messages or responses to work to your teacher please continue to do so.

At this strange and unprecedented time, we hope you all stay safe and well'.

I would like to take this opportunity to 'Thank You' for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,

Sarah Williams

Headteacher

Latest information and advice can also be found at:

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-to-educational-settings-about-covid-19